
CHAPERONE GUIDE

Just as many of our students are experiencing the theatre for the first time, many of our parents 
are experiencing their first chaperone experience at SCT. Please read this aloud to the chaperones 
or have them read it prior to attending.

Please read the following to chaperones before the field trip:
• When your entire group has arrived, you will be asked to make a single file line 

while we seat your class. Please do not leave the line until your whole group has 
been seated, as we need to make sure each person has a seat. Once your school 
group has taken a seat, you may rearrange in the seats assigned to your class. 
This is also the best time to use the restroom.

• As time is limited, please allow SCT staff to provide direction while seating 
students. Please note that the students you have been assigned to chaperone 
might be broken up during the seating process. Do not worry, you can reseat 
once the entirety of your group has been seated.

• The theatre is a communal experience and we encourage students to feel like 
they are a part of the show. We invite them to laugh, cry, smile, etc. However, we 
ask that you monitor your group’s behavior to assist in the overall experience.

• Once inside the theatre, please turn your cell phones off. Photos and videos 
are not allowed of the stage, set or actors and taking either is a violation of US 
Copyright Law. Additionally, the light from your phone will distract the actors, 
stage crew and audience around you.

• Drinks with lids are allowed in the Theatre, but snacks must remain in the lobby. 
Your usher will direct you where to leave any non-emergency bags [lunches, 
backpacks, etc.].


